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2015-2016 

“Make Impact” 
 

Herman Greenwood, Governor 
 

Mike Underwood, Immediate Past 

Governor 
 

Frank Fowler, Past Governor 

 

David Osborne, Governor Elect 

 

Jim Arnold, Secretary-Treasurer 
 

Lt. Governors 
Zone 1:  Courtney Curry 

Zone 2: Jane Howard 

Zone 3: John Haselden 

Zone 4: Dave Jones 

Zone 5:  Wayne Blake 

Zone 6: Beverly Oehrle 

Zone 7: Kurt Heise 

Zone 8:  John Schultz 

 
Attention:  
Committee Chairs & Lt Governors 
The deadline for submitting articles 

for the next District Bulletin is 

January 1, 2016.  Send your 

articles to p_grant@fastmail.fm if 

you have e-mail.  If you prefer, 

send it snail-mail: 770 N County 

Road 625 E, Avon, IN  46123. 

DON’T FORGET! 
 

 

A message from Herman, your 2015-2016 
Indiana South District Governor 

 
Fellow Indiana South Optimists! 
Each season comes with excitement of its own.  As the 
Fall season approaches, there is excitement in the air; 
the excitement of anticipation. How will my child or 
grandchild excel this school year?  How will my 
favorite sports team excel?  How will my Optimist Club 
excel?  The answers to many of those questions are 
beyond your control. 
   Yet, in your hands and in your mind is the answer 
to how an Optimist Club will excel.  Your volunteer 
work with an Optimist Club is time devoted to activities 
without monetary compensation.  Yet, there is a great 
feeling of accomplishment upon seeing the smiles on 
the faces of a family you have helped to feed, upon 
seeing a new member you have sponsored being 
sworn in, upon seeing completion of the first service 
project completed by a new club you have sponsored.  
No monetary compensation was received, but the 
experiences last a lifetime.  Better still, your volunteer 
efforts have a lasting effect.  
   A young child who is not hungry and not 
embarrassed by wearing worn clothing can 
concentrate on his or her studies and become a 
responsible citizen.  A new member can assure that 
the services your club provides will continue.  A new 
Optimist Club offers services, often new and innovative 
services, to areas in need. 

mailto:p_grant@fastmail.fm


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Optimists Make Impact!  October 1st we begin the “Make Impact” year.  One person can 
make an impact on a young child.  One Club can make an impact on a school or organization.  
One Optimist District can “Make Impact” on the world! 

Join me and other Optimists at the First District Conference of Indiana South October 9-
10, 2015, to pump up enthusiasm and join in honoring our Veterans! 
   Remember, Optimists attending an Indiana South District Conference for the first time 
pay no registration fee and no luncheon fee.  This year that offer only applies to the 1st 
Conference of the year.  The 1st Conference is the most important conference of the year — it 
is the best opportunity to learn leadership pointers and to obtain helpful planning for a 
successful year.  Be there or be square! 
   Thank you for all you do! 
 

I remain your servant, ask and you shall receive, 

Herman 

2015-16 District Meetings 
 

1
st
 quarter Conference  Bloomington, Holiday Inn October 9-10, 2015 

2
nd

 quarter Conference  Hilton Inn Edinburg, IN  January 22-23, 2016 

Optimist International Regional Summit Indianapolis  April 16, 2016 

3
rd

 quarter Conference  Spring Mill State Park  April 29-30, 2016 

4
th

 quarter District Convention TBA     August 4 – 7, 2016 

 

Plan NOW! 
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Hotel Reservation deadline has been extended.  Reserve your room NOW! 
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INDIANAPOLIS DOWNTOWN OPTIMIST CLUB 

   

¸9!w{ hC {9w±L/9 ¢h ¸h¦¢I 

{Lb/9 мфмс 

(and still counting) 

 
By:  Chuck Curry, Club Secretary                                                                                                                                                   

and                                                                                                                                                                            

Jim Stockman, Director                                                                                  

 

 
The Optimist Club of Indianapolis, sometimes called the Downtown Optimist Club, is a business and 

professional club PLUS!  It is non-secret, non-political and non-sectarian devoted to the purpose of 

developing optimism in one’s life. . . social and business contacts, good fellowship, lasting friendships, 

community pride, civic loyalty, and a purposeful interest in the youth of our community. 

The club was started on May 19
th

, 1916, when the first formal luncheon was held.  The next move was to 

enlist other independent clubs from around the country into a national organization.  This organization 

was chartered under the name of “American Optimist Clubs”. 

At a conference in Indianapolis on May 21
st
 and 22

nd
, 1919, delegates from clubs representing Buffalo, 

Chicago, Indianapolis, Kansas City, Milwaukee, St. Louis, and Washington voted to change the name to 

“OPTIMIST INTERNATIONAL” with plans for further extension of the organization throughout the 

country and into other countries.  The Optimist Club of Indianapolis was honored by being granted 

Charter #1.  This club has had 4 International Presidents – V. Ernest Fields (1933-34), Walter Pray (1935-

36), George Brown 1950-51), and Patrick Grady (1975-76) as well as 16 District Governors and 4 District 

Secretary/Treasurers.  

This club has met continuously, and weekly, without interruption since that date in 1916, the only club to 

do so.  The club meeting is currently held weekly every Friday at noon in the historic Scottish Rite 

Cathedral in Indianapolis.  All are welcome to attend. 

This club does a variety of projects throughout the year.  This includes, but is not limited to, Clothe-a-

child, Ronald MacDonald House, Fishing Derby, Pumpkin Caper, Breakfast with Santa, and more.  It also 

participates annually in Optimist International’s Essay, Oratorical, CCDHH, and Childhood Cancer 

Campaign programs. 

The next 100 years begins on a very positive and optimistic note.  The 2015-2016 year sees the Governor 

of the Indiana South District and the Lt. Governor of that District’s Zone 1 coming from that club.  

Furthermore, the club president is only 32 years old and the Lt. Gov. is only 28 years old.  The future for 

service in this club is looking great.  
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One of Indianapolis Downtown Club’s Projects 
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Shumskyôs web site address is http://www.shumskyideas.com/optimist 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Past Governors' Breakfast 

The PGA breakfast at the District Conference at the Holiday Inn in Bloomington, will be at 7:30 

AM, Saturday, October 10th.  Spouses/significant others are invited to attend the Breakfast as 

in the past.                       Mike Underwood, IPG 

Useful Web Links 
 

Optimist International Structure & Services: 
 http://www.optimistleaders.org/LeadershipInfo/ClubInfo/ClubAnswerBook/OI_Structure_&_Services.pdf 

 

Club Organizational Model: 
 http://www.optimistleaders.org/TeachingMaterials/OfficerTraining/Club_Organization_Model.pdf 

 

Optimist International Foundation: 
The Optimist International Foundation is a 501C3 organization whose purpose is to receive and 

manage funds exclusively for the charitable, literary or educational purposes of OI and its member 

clubs.  See website link:  http://oifoundation.org/about -us/  

Optimist International Foundation Auction 
 

At the District Conference in January, District Foundation Rep Dave 

Kirkman will conduct a semi-annual Foundation Auction.  Dave needs 
things to auction.  Dave will accept items for auction at the 1

st
 Conference 

as well.  His words are "PLEASE REMEMBER TO BRING ITEMS FOR 

THE FOUNDATION AUCTION!" 

http://www.shumskyideas.com/optimist
http://www.optimistleaders.org/LeadershipInfo/ClubInfo/ClubAnswerBook/OI_Structure_&_Services.pdf
http://www.optimistleaders.org/TeachingMaterials/OfficerTraining/Club_Organization_Model.pdf
http://oifoundation.org/about-us/
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Attention ALL Club Presidents 

Presidents of all Clubs in the District serve as 

members of the District Board of Directors.  Make 

sure to attend your Board meeting at every District 

Conference and at the Convention. 

Is Your Club on the Internet? 

You can help people find your Club. Make sure your info on the on the Clubs page of the Indiana 

South District website is correct.  If there is anything you would like the District web team to fix for 

ȅƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΩǎ ƭƛǎǘƛƴƎΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ƪƴƻǿΦ  {Ŝnd an email to us at 

webmaster@indianasouthdistrict.org 

Make sure your info on the Optimist International website is correct.  If your Club has changed their 

ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀƴŘκƻǊ ǘƛƳŜΣ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ƛƴŦƻ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ hL ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΦ  LǘΩǎ Ŝŀǎȅ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ /ƭǳō 

President or Secretary/Treasurer to do: 

TO FIX YOUR CLUB'S MEETING PLACE & TIME INFO on the OI website Clubs Directory: 

Log on to Optimist Leaders online (www.optimistleaders.org) for your club.  Click the Club Addresses 

button (left side, about halfway up).  Follow the directions and type in the correct info.  Remember to 

Log off when you're finished! 

Does your club have its own website?  If you make your own web hosting arrangements, please let 

ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ǿŜō ǘŜŀƳ ƪƴƻǿ ǘƘŜ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎΣ ǎƻ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ƭƛƴƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƛǘŜ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ ǎƛǘŜΩǎ /ƭǳōǎ ǇŀƎŜΣ 

and be sure to let the OI web folks know about your site.  As of early July, only three Indiana South 

clubs have their website listed on the OI Club directory: Avon, Evansville, and Indianapolis.   

If your Club is considering starting your own website, keep in mind that there is space available on the 

District site for hosting Club websites.  Leǘ ²ŜōƳŀǎǘŜǊ WƛƳ ƪƴƻǿ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƭǳōΩǎ 

site hosted at no cost on the District site.  You can send him an email at 

webmaster@optimistindiana.org, or give him a call if you have any questions. 

You can put Social Networking to work for your club, too.  Optimist International has a presence on 

Facebook, twitter, YouTube, Linked in, and Pinterest.  Find all kinds of ideas and getting-started info 

on the OI Social Networking page: www.optimist.org/e/member/marketing10.cfm 

 

https://www.fastmail.fm/html/?MLS=MR-**f284768u142954*;SMB-CF=284768;SMR-PT=;SMR-UM=f284768u142954;u=d5a441ae;MSignal=MC-FN*U-1*webmaster%40optimistindiana.org
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Club Presidents: Please 

make copies of this 

Bulletin and distribute to 

the members of your 

club. 
 

The Southern Exposure is published for all Optimists 

located in the Indiana South District, Optimist 

International.  The editor is Paul R. Grant, 770 N 

County Road 625 E, Avon, IN 46123.  Submissions may 

be sent to p_grant@fastmail.fm and are subject to 

extreme editing. 

mailto:p_grant@fastmail.fm

